Hello Brothers and Sisters,

I hope everyone is enjoying their weekend. I personally

am in Wild and Wonderful West Virginia coaching at a softball tournament. It

is a hell of a lot more enjoyable knowing that myself and all of my sisters

and brothers have a great contract and job to go back to on Wednesday. I have

a lot to say to everyone but for now I will keep it simple and to the issue.

We must report back to work on Wednesday to your normally assigned tour.

There is no clarification yet if you were assigned off on Wednesday if you

have to report or not.

I am scheduled to attend a contract explanation meeting

on Tuesday and we will schedule a meeting for everyone as soon as possible.

As usual there are lots of rumors out there about the contract but the facts

have yet to be released because our awsome bargaining team are still

reviewing paperwork and getting the i's dotted and the t's crossed and

documents signed. As soon as we are able to share the details of the contract

we will get it out there. All I can say is I am sure as hell glad we did not

accept the companies last best and final offer they wanted us to take in

April.

In Solidarity and Strength,

Today is my wife and I's 22nd wedding anniversary and the Walrus is buying

her and I a drink!

Mike Somers

President CWA Local 2100



